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BOARD VACANCY: TRY IT OUT FOR FOUR MONTHS!

Our Board President has resigned his Board position. Vice President Lori Philo-Cook is serving as Acting
President through the end of the term. The Board is looking for a FR resident to fill the at-large Board
Member position. The term ends after the annual meeting in January. The Board meets one Sat morning
a month and works with one committee. If interested, please send an email to the Frisco Ridge email box
with a short description of why you want to be on the Board.

PICK UP THE POOP PLEASE

A homeowner sent in an email about dog poop on people’s lawns. Yuck! Some homeowners out walking
their dog are letting their dog poop on lawns or in the park. It's common courtesy to clean up after your
dog. So just a reminder, if your dog poops while you're out walking, please pick it up. It just takes a
moment--bring a plastic bag with you so you can scoop it up when it happens. Thank you!

FRISCO RIDGE PHASE FOUR?

According to our sources at the City of Yukon, Frisco Ridge developer Rick Opitz, is working on a proposed new
plat to do a Phase IV of our subdivision behind the line of trees on Sidetrack (off of Frisco Road). We are waiting for
more information. When we get it, we will post it on our website.

FALL FEST CANCELED, HALLOWEEN A GO

We regret that the Events Planning Committee had had to cancel the Fall Fest event in Sept, due to
Covid-19. But since many kids wear masks and other face coverings, Trick or Treating is still planned.
We would appreciate it if everyone who hands out candy wears a mask, too. The only thing that will stop
Trick or Treating is if the City of Yukon cancels it citywide. Outside decorations are encouraged!

WHOA! SLOW DOWN COWBOY

A homeowner sent an email about protecting the kids in our neighborhood by slowing down. This is
especially an issue at both entrances of the neighborhood. We have “kids at play” signs by the park, but
some drivers are taking the curves pretty fast and if a child steps out, it could be tragic. There is also an
issue where people drive in from Vandament at 35 mph and just keep going. The speed limit in our
neighborhood is 25 mph. Please slow down and stop at all stop signs. No one wants a child to be hurt.

NO PARKING ON THE CURVES NEAR THE PARK

New signs have gone up near the park. Due to blind spots on the curves, no parking is allowed on the
curves. You can park on the street where it's straight and there is good visibility. You can park on the
pull-out close to the Hwy 66 entrance or single-file on the grass across the street from the soccer fields.

STORM CLEAN-UP

The recent storm caused some damage to the park fences and left limbs and other debris. If you can
help with cleanup, contact PLC Committee Chair Kelly via the HOA email.



